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Welcome!
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                        We are so glad that you have chosen to join us on this adventure in learning together! Each quarter we will be sending out important information. For some of you, this will be your first experience away from your child, and for her/him to be away from you. We know that this can be a difficult time. Most children, even if they appear reluctant and shed a few tears, come into class and get happily involved with activities quickly. Giving them their independence is the best thing you can give them. A consistent morning routine and a daily goodbye at the door will help build a feeling of confidence and security in your child. Please discuss with your child before hand if your usual plans for pick up change so they are not surprised or upset. If your child has trouble transitioning, we will work with you to find the best solution for your child.

For those of you who are returning, please take a moment to read on this reminder of the procedures and routines, and don’t forget to offer a smile to those new to our wonderful community.

Arrival/Dismissal

Please try to arrive before 9am. Breakfast Time. 

Please park on the street or in the parking area, DO NOT PARK ON THE STREET BETWEEN THE GARAGES this really upsets our neighbors. Please call us if you are running late for pick up so we can let your child know when you will arrive.

Food Program:

Our school provides breakfast, lunch and pm snack, beside what the parents contribute. We have 100% participation. 

Food Allergies:

Kindly provide a list to us that we can post on the fridge.

Emergency Pack:

Please ensure that we have an emergency pack for your child. This pack should include a complete change of clothes, a small blanket, a bottle of water, a snack with a long shelf life, a list of emergency contacts, a family photograph, and a letter to your child.

Birthday celebration:

If you wish to bring something for your child to share with his/her classmates on their birthday, you are welcome to do so, but please no large cakes that require cutting– individual cupcakes or cookies, or other items such as stickers or pencils.

Special Events:

On Wednesday, October 30th., we will be having our annual Halloween parade. If your child has costume that they would like to wear to this event, they are more than welcome to do so. You may want to send change of clothes with your child that day. A great tradition for Halloween is to bring candies and share with fellow classmates. However we would like to suggest that your child share stickers, pencils or other similar object/s rather than sweet sticky candies.

Cubbies:
Kindly keep a change of clothes at all times in your child’s cubby. Feel free to check to find out if all the supplies are in order. Each child needs to have under garments, shirt, pant and a pair of socks & a pair of comfortable slippers (that they can put on by themselves), that will remain in their cubby.
Other Reminders:

With this being the beginning of the school year, we have a couple of reminders to pass on.  Please make sure that your child:

#has shoes that they can put on and take off by themselves (please no laces unless your child can tie them by his/herself). 

#is signed in and out of school each day – the sign-in sheet is located by the front door.

#is picked up promptly at 12.30pm, if they are morning only students.


#If your child will be missing time from school due to illness or vacation, please notify the school as soon as possible.

Snacks

 Children enjoy sharing the snacks they have brought to school, and thanking the relevant parent. We hope that everyone will sign up for 1 or 2 days worth of snacks. Please remember to make a note of when and what you have signed up for, so that the item(s) are not forgotten, as reminders will not be sent. The items listed are suggestions, and substitutions can be made if you prefer.
Sharing:

Children are invited to bring items to school to share with their classmates, but we do request that they be relevant in some way to what we are studying, and not just a toy. We will be studying about our Earth in September, and in October, the continent of North America. In November, we will be learning about South America.

Water bottle:

Please send your child to school with a water bottle (sipper). If it is not filled at home, we will do so with the tap water. Your child will be bringing the bottle home each day to be cleaned, and refilled.

Field Trips:

Parents are encouraged to join us on these days.
Children that are not scheduled to attend school on a field trip day are welcome to join us, but a parent must remain with their child and provide their own transport to and from the venue. Our first field trip will be on September 17th, and will be a walk to nearby Farragut Park.  For those parents and non scheduled children that would like to join us, we will be meeting at the park at around 9:45am.  More information and a reminder will be emailed nearer the time.  In October we will be taking our annual trip to the pumpkin patch at Lemos Farm in Half Moon Bay (more details will be sent once the date has been confirmed).  In November we plan on taking a trip to the Children’s Library – part of the Redwood Shores  main library – again, more details will be sent once the date has been confirmed. Foster City library will be under renovation in October.
Book Bags:

Beginning at the end of September, we will be distributing book bags to each child. Each bag consists of 3 books that can be shared with your child over a period of 1 week. Your child will be given a new book bag each week, but it is important that you remember to send each bag back to school on the designated day, and ensure that it contains the correct books in good condition.

Book Orders:

Throughout the year we will be sending home book orders for families to participate in. There is no obligation to buy, but it is a great way to build a good home library for your child. You will normally have a week to place an order, and reminders will be sent to everyone.
Health Issues:

We need to ensure that we all stay as healthy as possible. If your child appears under the weather, please do not send him/her to school. This is particularly important when it comes to fevers. If your child runs a temperature of 100 F or more, they need to be completely fever free for a period of 24 hours before they can return to school. That means that if your child has a fever at night, and they appear fever free the next morning, they should not be sent to school until the following morning. We ask for your cooperation in honoring this policy, as any child running a fever will be sent home to recuperate.
Calendar:
*Thursday, September 17th. Our First Field trip

*Wednesday, Oct. 28th.-Field Trip to Lemos Farm
*Friday, October 30th.-Our school Halloween parade

*Wednesday, Nov. 11th. No school in observation of Veteran’s day

*Thursday, Nov. 26th. & Friday,Nov. 27th. –No school in observation of Thanksgiving.
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Birthdays

Happy Birthday to:

*Prutha, who is turning 6 on September 15th.

*Namrata, who is turning 3 on September 27th.

*Arjun, who will turn 4 on October 13th.

*Shreya, who will turn 4 on November 12th.
*Ritoja, who will turn 4 on November 23rd.
*A belated Happy Birthday to Kalyani, who turned 4 on August 8th.

Welcome!
 We would like to extend a warm welcome to our new students and their families:

.Arnav
.Roopa
.Simran
For those children returning from last year, we hope you had a great summer break.
Curriculum:

This month the focus will be on “Grace and Courtesy”. This means that the children will learn the expectations in the classroom: how to use and treat the materials, and how to react with each other. In the first few weeks, all children will probably spend much of their time exploring the items in the Practical Life Area. In the Montessori classroom:  activities are all called “work”. The activities are enjoyable, purposeful; calming and designed to be repetitive. These activities help them build many skills and lay the foundation for elementary school.

In Math the children will be introduced to: the Linear Rods: These are a set of ten wooden rods graded in length from ten centimeters to one meter. Each ten centimeter section is alternately painted red and blue. This is to teach them to count fixed quantity and to distinguish between smaller and larger, and later match the numeral to the quantity. 


Metal Insets: These are ten geometric shapes in metal. The frames are in one color and the inset shapes are in another.

This exercise prepares the hand for writing. The child gains control of a pencil through an enjoyable exercise. It is an excellent exercise for older children who need practice in pencil control. This activity helps the children to do art work, color schemes, understand geometric designs and symmetry and also math. Children learn to observe designs and patterns.
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Circle Time:

During Circle Time in the morning at 9:30am.

* Children will learn to meet and greet each other.

*Do calendar activities: Day, Month, Date and Year.

*Weather:

We sing-” What’s the weather? (twice)

What’s the weather everyone, is it windy, is it cloudy, is it raining or is it sunny?

A different child is chosen each day to take a look outside the window and tell us about the weather.

*A lesson is presented from one of the shelves of the classroom. Montessori classrooms have five distinct areas: Practical life, Sensorial, Math, Language, and cultural. Cultural studies are split into science & Geography. The lesson plan that is emailed each month reflects the lesson of the day.

Emails

In an effort to be more environmentally conscious (by reducing our use of paper), we will be keeping in touch with everyone via email.  Each month we will email soft copies of the lesson plans, menus and directories, and newsletters will be emailed each quarter.  Therefore, please ensure that we have an up to date email address at all times.  Mrs. Tessa Kwan and I can be contacted via email as follows:

· Mrs. Zack
jerbanu@yahoo.com
· Ms. Tessa Kwan  tessakwan@gmail.com
Thanks:

We, Ms. Tessa, Ms. Roopa and I, are honored to be given the opportunity to teach your children over the coming year, and look forward to making many new memories with them.
Contact Information: 

Please ensure that we have your updated contact information: Home address, Tel. #., as well as cell phone # in case of an emergency.

831 Peary Lane, Foster City, CA 94404
Tel: (650) 627-8418
831 Peary Lane, Foster City, CA 94404

Tel: (650) 627-8418


